
Minutes of the Williamsburg Board of Health Meeting January 20, 2016 
 
Members present Donna Gibson, chair, Gordon Rusty Luce, Helen Symons 
Guest: Kathleen Casey, HRMC administrator 
 
Minutes of meeting 1/5/2016 approved 
 
Old Business: 
Composting 
Survey has been sent out on line and is being distributed at the TS Awaiting results 
before proceeding further 
Health Agent Report 
Housing Issues: 
23 Old Goshen Road waiting for estimate of oil clean up at site estimate has been 
given of $40,000.  Receiver has agreed to pay for this. Waiting for bank approval of 
plan: 
3 Myrtle Valerie has appointment on Monday with the wiring inspector and building 
inspector as there might be a problem with the wiring and may have to be replaced. 
Cost of this is unknown, pending further inspection.  
125 Old Goshen Road property is now vacant and has been posted 
Valerie received a complaint that needle box in the public restroom at Cumberland 
Farms could be accessible for children. Valerie made an inspection. Board 
recommended that store provide a container that has a more protective shield. 
Valerie will call the company that provides this service for the store and see if one is 
available 
2 B Chesterfield Rd. Valerie is making inspection as she received complaint that 
mold have been found in the basement.  
 
Transfer Station Issues 
Report that the TS Lock is broken. Rusty will investigate and remedy.  
 
Budget for 2017 was discussed. Appears that the budget will be level funded. It was 
voted to add $750 for an officer to accompany Valerie when she makes visits for 
housing complaints. Currently rusty is doing this but it could be a police officer if 
available. Rusty has been doing this on his own time and is much appreciated by the 
Board.  
It was voted to reduce the Public Health Nurse line to $2000 as to date these 
services have not been required and the money is returned to the Town when not 
utilized.  
 
Next meeting: 
February 8th at 5:30 pm 
 
Respectfully submitted: 
 
Helen Symons 



 


